
 

 

2024 Legislative Update 

SB 24-129: Non Profit Information Sharing​
 

Implementation of SB24-129 

On May 28, 2024, Governor Polis signed SB24-129, Non Profit Information Sharing, into law. 

This bill prohibits a public agency from requiring any person to provide the public agency with 

data that may identify a member of a nonprofit entity (member-specific data) or compelling 

the disclosure of member-specific data; disclosing member- specific data to any person; or 

requesting or requiring a current or prospective contractor for a current or prospective 

grantee of a grant program administered by the public agency to provide a list of nonprofit 

entities to which the current or prospective contractor or grantee has provided financial or 

nonfinancial support. If a nonprofit entity or any of its members are affected adversely by a 

public agency’s violation of the bill’s provisions, they may initiate a civil action against the 

public agency in district court for injunctive relief, damages, or such other relief as 

appropriate. Finally, the bill prohibits a custodian of public records from requiring a nonprofit 

entity to produce member-specific data that is contained in public records where such 

records are not subject to inspection and copying pursuant to the “Colorado Open Records 

Act''.  
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